
 
 

From the Editor  

 
Dear JCER reader,  

We are excited and happy to publish the first issue of 2020 (April Volume 8, Issue 15). We will 

be with our readers in the same excitement in each of our future issues. In the present issue, there are 

16 research articles. Nine of these studies are in English as whole texts.   

Our authors present in this issue are composed of researchers working in different 

universities and institutions in Turkey. These are alphabetically; Ağrı İbrahim Çeçen University, 

Adana Alparslan Turkes Science and Technology University, Boğaziçi University, Bursa Uludağ 

University, Dokuz Eylül University, Fırat University, Manisa Celal Bayar University, Muğla Sıtkı 

Kocaman University, Pamukkale University, Sivas Cumhuriyet University, Uşak University, Van 

Yüzüncü Yıl University. Besides, there are also teachers working in the Ministry of National 

Education. 

Many thanks to the authors who have shared their studies with us as well as to the referees 

who have made contributions with their valuable ideas. We would like to thank Assoc.Prof.Dr. 

Gökhan Dağhan, Assoc.Prof.Dr. Özcan Özyurt, Prof.Dr. Orhan Karamustafaoğlu and Prof.Dr. Gülay 

Ekici who are the editors of Volume 8 Issue 15. 

We wish health to everyone who suffers from COVID-19 in the world. We would like to 

express our sadness for those who lost their lives because of COVID-19. 

We look forward to seeing you in the next issue of the Journal of Computer and Education 

Research (JCER) in 2020.  

  

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
Editor-in-Chief 

Assoc.Prof.Dr. Tamer KUTLUCA 

jcer.editor.in.chief@gmail.com  
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